ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2022
MINUTES 
V2 –
Monday 10th October 2022 held at 7.30pm via Zoom
Present: Colin West (Vice Chairman & EAOA Representative), David Lumby (Treasurer), Eddie Banks (Club Fixtures Secretary), Steve Partridge (Development/Schools Liaison), John Russell (Equipment Officer), Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary), Lyn West (Welfare), Rachel Barford (Publicity) and Chris Childs (Club Secretary).
.
	No
	Item
	Action

	
	
	

	1.00
1.01
	Apologies
Apologies for absence were received from Kevin Machin (Mapping Officer), Jean-Pierre Carraud (Club Captain), John Collyer, Julie Laver (Head Coach) and Jackie Sibthorp.

	

	2.00
2.01
	Minutes of 2021 Annual General Meeting
The Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 11th October 2021 were approved by the Meeting. Copy www.stragglers.info/info/governance

	

	3.00
3.01
3..02


	Matters arising from the Previous Minutes 

(Item 6.01) The Secretary submitted the completed annual returns document to BOF as agreed and the Treasurer arranged for payment of the Club Affiliation Fee of £70.
(Item 10.01) Tunstall Forest was sorted for the SOS Club Championship. 

	

	4.00
4.01

4.02
4.03

4.04

4.05

4.06

4.07

4.08


	Chairman’s Report
A year ago, I expressed the hope that 2022 would see a return to a normal programme of events, following two years of disruption by the coronavirus pandemic – and broadly that has been the case. Our new normal has changed, however, with two innovations during Covid times: the two per year midweek series being run jointly with Havoc, and entry for events has moved online, currently with Racesignup.

Other evolutions include an urban race becoming a routine club annual event, and there being an East Anglian Urban league with an event from most regional clubs. Towards this end we are mapping Harwich for 2023 and Chelmsford for 2024, both of which maps will be great resources into the future as Colchester and Maldon have been for some time.

Five terrain events, one urban, and six midweek events have been held this calendar year to date, with a further one terrain and three midweek events to come, not to mention the Quiz-O at Great Notley for New Year ’22 which I will not attempt to classify.

Following the excursion to Tankersley Woods near Sheffield for the 2021 CompassSport Cup and Trophy finals, where we gave a good account of ourselves, a strategically beneficial result was achieved in the CompassSport Trophy regional round this year at Mildenhall North, allowing our friends in NOR and WAOC to qualify for the journey to the 2022 final, run by Forth Valley Orienteers north of Hadrian’s Wall. Even this result of course reflects the Covid effect on our sport, as these two clubs would normally compete in the Cup for large clubs, and have lost sufficient members to bring them into the Trophy competition. Next year we can perhaps look forward to our usual regional victory and a day out in The Forest of Dean for the final.

Leading lights in competition from the club, winning their East Anglian League classes were Oliver Prince, Eddie Banks, Geraldine and John Russell, and a family hat trick from Roger, Lulu and Taylor Gooding.

Oliver has had a great representative year, being selected for England for Interland (sadly cancelled) and the Junior Home Internationals, and for GB for the European Youth championships Showing his running speed over nine kilometres, he came first in leg 9, beating a field of seventy runners, in the Stragglers team in the Essex Way relay last month. Well done of course to the team of ten in completing the relay.

Development activity has continued, and again thanks to Steve and Julie for maintaining a junior programme, to Rachel for enthusing women under the banner of This Girl Can and thanks to all committee members for ongoing work.

I would like to finish this year’s chairman’s review by giving thanks for years of service and contribution to SOS by John Collier who will be moving home to Surrey in the near future. As a mark of gratitude from the club, I am pleased to confirm John as a lifetime honorary member of Essex Stragglers, and look forward to his continued, if sometimes from a distance, participation in our events and affairs.


	

	5.00
5.01

5.02

5.03
5.04
5.05

5.06

5.07
	Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer tabled the SOS Income and Expenditure Account to year ending 31st August 2022. See Appendix 1.

The Club remains in good financial shape, with monies only slightly lower than last year, in spite of a fairly large expenditure creating the new club website.
Events produced a cash surplus providing funds for our ongoing development activities.
This Girl Can programme has again been running well and this year is about £400 underspent. The sum will be reallocated to club funds.
Monies have also been expended on the junior events and there has been some necessary replacement of equipment.
The club is also in receipt of a donation from the Jack Petchey Foundation.
Other than that, there just remains a few minor payments and expenses outstanding.

	

	6.00
6.01

	Subscription Rates for 2022
It was proposed and agreed that the Club annual subscription fee for 2023 should be £10 for adults and free for juniors. The BOF fee of £15 for adults and £5.00 for juniors would still apply giving total annual subscription fees of £25 and £5 respectively. This decision enables the Secretary to complete and return the Club Affiliation Form to BOF and for the Treasurer to pay the Affiliation Fee £70.

	Chris
David

	7.00
7.01


	Election of Chairman and Club Officers
The appointment of the following Club Officers was proposed and confirmed:
Chairman                  Colin West

Treasurer                  David Lumby

Secretary                  Chris Childs


	

	8.00
8.01
8.02


	Appointment of Other Committee Members
All other Club Officers present agreed to remain in post.
BOF provided a list of Club Officials for 2022 with the affiliation forms. The BOF standard list does not fully align with the roles as adopted by SOS but SOS will assume the same list for 2023 Appendix 2.
	

	9.00

9.01

	Amendments to Constitution

There are no proposed amendments to the Constitution.

	

	10.00
10.01
10.02

10.03

10.04

10.05
	Any Other Business
BOF have requested Clubs complete a survey. Colin would review.
It was agreed the Club Championship would be held at Wordwell, Kings Forest on 20th November.
The East Anglian Championship is to be held on27th November. Colin and Geraldine would return their trophies for the event.
The next SOS Committee Meeting would be held as scheduled at 7.30pm on Monday 14th November via Zoom.
SOS to review format of AGMs to try to encourage greater membership participation.


	Colin

Colin
Geraldine
Colin

Committee

	11.00
11.01


	Presentation of Awards
Colin would consult Nancy re award of the Mike Powell Trophy and Steve would also make recommendations for the Mark Johnson Trophy for the Juniors.


	Colin
Steve


Meeting closed 20.15 approx
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